CRCC, Inc.

Connecticut Regional Convention Committee BOD Report

01-02-16

I attended the Board of Directors meeting on December 20th. The Tunxis Valley Area Board seat and Alternate Technical Director positions are still open.

I secured insurance coverage for the convention.

The Board approved the merchandise prices I suggested. There will be a little more merchandise this year and overall, prices are lower. The merchandise Subcommittee was able to get the merchandise cheaper, which allowed for the purchase of more stock while still remaining within budget and the saving s were passed on the addict. In the past two years, merchandise has sold out nearly all of the clothing and mugs by Saturday evening, so plan accordingly.

All the remaining contracts that needed to be signed were signed and distributed. The meals for the banquet were ordered.

The Treasurer faxed another copy of the Board's tax return to the IRS and sent two hard copies to the address he was given by a representative of the IRS. One was sent certified with return receipt requested. It was returned on December 9th. She also informed him that she pushed out the date another nine weeks and that they have to inform the Board of their decision within thirty days of receiving the information. What he sent included a letter of abatement, a copy of the tax return signed and dated by the accountant, and his original letter and paperwork that were sent to the IRS in April of 2015.

There was a long discussion about how to handle the situation if anyone comes to the convention and tries to distribute illicit literature. It was decided to put up a sign in the registration area to inform attendees where approved NA literature is being sold or distributed at the convention and that it is not permitted to sell or distribute any other literature at the convention. It was also decided that if anyone is seen engaging in such activity, that hotel security will be asked to tell them to stop or ask them to leave.

I hope to see all of you at the convention next weekend!

Thank you all for trusting me to serve,

Ron B.